May 2, 2017 City Council, Cheviot, Ohio

Page 1 of 2

President Waters called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silent prayer. The following were found to be in attendance:

President of Council Mark Waters Mayor Sam Keller Council Ward 1 James Martin Council Ward 2 Dennis Dinkelacker Council Ward 4 Alana Tucker Council At Large Kathleen Zech Council At Large Patrick Tiettmeyer Council At Large Amy Richter

Mrs. Richter motioned to excuse Mr, Sunderhaus' absence. The motion received a second from Mr. Martin, and carried with a unanimous voice vote.

Mrs. Zech motioned to approve the minutes from the April 18 meeting. Mrs. Tucker seconded the motion, and it carried with a unanimous voice vote.

Mrs. Zech questioned whether she has been assigned the chronic nuisance. She has been working on the updates to sign ordinance. President Waters feels that the chronic nuisance ordinance is most appropriate with the Laws, Rules and Ordinances Committee, so Mrs. Zech's committee will be meeting to discuss it.

Mr. Sunderhaus left a copy of his Safety Committee report from the April meeting. All of council received a copy. Mrs. Tucker motioned to receive and file the report. There was a second by Mr. Tiettmeyer, and the report was received and filed with a 6-0 voice vote.

Mrs. Zech provided an update on the Bicentennial Committee, although there was no written report.

Mayor's Report: Mayor Keller reported that the cannon that was previously in front of Harvest Home Park has been completely refurbished (by F & M Mafco, Harrison, OH) and will be displayed in the Memorial Day Parade, after which it will be permanently installed in front of Cheviot Fieldhouse. Mayor Keller also had the artist's renderings of the splash park for anyone who wanted to review them. There was discussion of damages to Harvest Home Park by people without use permits. The Ordinance needs to be updated so that violators of the ordinance can be cited to Mayor's Court instead of sent downtown. This is deferred to the Municipal Properties Committee.

City Treasurer Joe Pahls submitted reports for the months of January, February and March of 2017. There was a motion to receive and file these reports made by Mrs. Zech, second by Mrs. Tucker and a 6-0 voice vote.

Mrs. Zech motioned to receive and file Mayor's Court Receipts from April 2017. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Tucker, and carried with a 6-0 voice vote.

Page 2 of 2

Other business: 16 property maintenance letters were sent out. Mr. Martin needs someone to attend the next LSDMC meeting in his place. He will ask Mr. Sunderhaus. At the beginning of the next school year, Mrs. Tucker will attend the monthly meetings.

Upcoming meetings: Tuesday, May 9, 6:00PM at Harvest Home Park, Municipal Properties to discuss amendments to the ordinance regarding use of Harvest Home Park reserveable shelters, followed at approximately by7:00 PM by Mrs. Zech's Laws, Rules and Ordinances Committee at 7:00 to discuss the sign ordinance.

Seeing no further business before this council, Mrs. Zech motioned for adjournment. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Richter and carried with a 6-0 voice vote. The meeting adjourned at 8:14PM.

Jenny M. Eilermann, Clerk of Council

Mark G. Waters, President of Council